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    Mark Your Calendar for Upcoming 

Family Events 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 March 1st at 6:30 pm- 

Family Movie Night 

Join us for a night of fun as we watch “Babe” on the 

big screen. We will have snacks, trivia, and prizes! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  April 13th from 9:30-11:30 am- 

                  Easter Celebration & Egg Hunt 

There will be crafts, games, and of course egg hunting. 

Join us for a ton of fun! 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

                      

                                 July 15-July 19 

                            Vacation Bible School 

Mark your calendar for a week of fun and learning. 

This year’s theme is ROAR! Life is wild. God is 

Good. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for Ash Wednesday Service on March 6th at 

7:00 pm. We will be using the imposition of ashes 

and holy communion will be served. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Daylight Saving Time begins on Sunday, March 

10th. Don’t forget to change your clocks! 
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Uncertainty and God’s Plan 
 
I am writing this March newsletter article to you on February 21, 2019…two days 
before the meeting of the specially called General Conference of the United Method-
ist Church. 864 delegates from around the world will meet to determine our be-
loved faith traditions’ stance on issues surrounding human sexuality. Questions 
surrounding the outcome of this conference abound, with fear and uncertainty clouding the minds of 
most United Methodists (including many of us at Christ Community). I find myself asking God this ques-
tion often, “Lord, why did you call me to be a pastor at such a tumultuous time?” Whenever I ask God 
questions like this, His Spirit is quick to remind me of these promises: God is good. Give thanks. God’s 
love endures forever.”  
 
None of us know what the outcome of General Conference will be, and in our anxiety about the unknown, 
we assume the worst. One of our leaders here at Christ Community sent me this in an email, and I believe 
it is fitting to share with you: 
 
“Why are we expecting only ‘bad’ to come out of General Conference?” 
 
Y’all…this is a great insight! Perhaps good will come from the conference…perhaps not. What is certain at 
this time, though, is the tension of uncertainty. Holy Scripture offers us words for every time in our lives 
– including and ESPECIALLY – the uncertain times:  
 
“But those who wait for the Lord shall renew their strength, they shall mount up with wings like eagles, 
they shall run and not be weary, they shall walk and not faint.” – Isaiah 40:31 
 
“Peace I leave with you, my peace I give you. I do not give to you as the world gives. Do not let your 
hearts be troubled and do not be afraid.” – John 14:27 
 

Perhaps by the time you read this article the decision of the General Conference will have been made and 
uncertainty will have passed (again…perhaps not). What is certain is this: God is good, and God has a 

plan for Christ Community! 
 
“For I know the plans I have for you," declares the LORD, "plans to prosper you and not to harm you, 
plans to give you hope and a future.” – Jeremiah 29:11 
 
Brothers and Sisters do be not be distracted from the plan that God has placed before our congregation. 
God in His grace has led us to develop plans for a future, and a team of brothers and sisters who are will-
ing to lead our upcoming Capital Campaign. Below is the leadership of our Capital Campaign, God’s gra-
cious gift to our congregation to give us hope and a future. Please pray for them and for our upcoming 
Capital Campaign, which begins Sunday, March 10, 2019. Together we are Re-imagining Christ Commu-
nity “to give us hope and a future!”  
 
 

 Your Humble Servant, 
Pastor Randy 
 

(cont’d on page 3) 
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Our Capital Campaign Team 

Steven Rauch, Chairperson 

Melissa Apanel, Coordinator 

Pam Eister, Communication 

John Castrignano and Kim Smeltz, Prayer 

Jennifer & Todd Troxell, Christina McDermott, and Jamie Waters, Children & Youth 

Gloria Dalius and Stephen Apanel, Gratitude & Celebration Team 

Susan Treas and Keith Nace, Connection Team 

Chuck Smeltz, Marty Sickle, and Mike Savidge, Lead Gifts and Advance Commitment 

Rev. Dr. Tom Melzoni, Campaign Consultant 

 

 

Safety/Medical Team Update 

 

I wanted to give all of you an update on what’s going on with the Safety/Medical Team. 

 

We have started to work towards making our church a safer place for all. We have had Bolo Sticks installed in 

two areas of the church as “Shelter in Place” areas. These are now installed in the AGAPE Room and in the Pre-

school Restroom. We will also be looking to make a few more areas more secure as we go forward. 

 

We are also in the process of getting estimates for a commercial grade security system. The potential installation 

of such a system will enhance the security of the staff, children and all people as well as the building. 

 

We have made some changes to how certain things are done here at the church to help insure the security of peo-

ple and staff when they are here. You will note that the office hours of the church have changed for security rea-

sons as well. 

 

We are planning to have some trainings in the future that all are welcome to attend. We are in the process of 

scheduling Stop the Bleed and CPR Training. These trainings will most likely be scheduled for a Saturday morn-

ing and all are encouraged to attend. There may be a slight cost associated to offset books and other training mate-

rials. 

 

I would also ask that if you are interested in being a part of the Safety/Medical Teams, please let me know. We 

are in need of people to make our church safer for all. You DO NOT need any special skills to be part of these 

teams, just a willingness to help make everyone’s time here at the church safer.  

 

If you are interested in being part of these teams, please email me at cbrown@susumc.org and I will add you to 

the list to receive email notifications of trainings, meetings, etc. 

                                                                                                                      Blessings, Pastor Curt 

-3- 
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March at Christ Community 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 3 8:20 am First Service 

  9:40 am Sunday School  

                      10:50 am Second Service 

             7:00 pm Prayer Time 

 

 

 

March 10 8:20 am First Service 

  9:40 am Sunday School          

           10:50 am Second Service 

            7:00 pm Prayer Time 

 

 

 

March 17 8:20 am First Service 

           9:40 am Sunday School 

                  10:50 am Second Service 

   7:00 pm Prayer Time 

 

 

 

March 24 8:20 am First Service 

  9:40 am Sunday School 

                      10:50 am Second Service 

  7:00 pm Prayer Time 

 

 

March 31 8:20 am First Service 

  9:40 am Sunday School 

           10:50 am Second Service 

  7:00 pm Prayer Time 

 

 

 

 

 

MEETINGS 
 

March 

            4th - Busy Bees, 1:00 P.M. 

          SPRC, 6:30 P.M. 

           5th - Staff, 12 Noon               

           10th - Tweeners, 12 Noon 

           19th - Christian Classics, 6:00 P.M. 

          28th - Trustees, 6:30 P.M. 

            SPRC, 6:30 P.M. 

                              

          

     

 

   EVENTS 
March 

             5th - Girl’s Basketball Banquet, 6:00 P.M. 

             6th - Ash Wednesday Service, 7:00 P.M. 

           10th - C.O.O.L. Ministry Free Chicken Corn  

                      Soup after each service 

           16th - Murder Mystery Dinner, 6:00P.M. 

           17th - Uganda Meal, 12 Noon 

           25th - Kitchen Committee, 7:00 P.M. 

           29th - Snyder Co. Soil Conservation  

                      Banquet, 6:00 P.M. 

 

***************************************** 

             

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

 

 

C.O.O.L. Ministry 

 

The C.O.O.L. (Christ’s Outreach Of Love) Minis-

try will be giving away FREE chicken corn soup in 

1 pint containers after each service on March 10th 

in the fellowship hall. Everyone is invited to take 

soup for themselves and to also share it with your 

neighbors. 



              March Birthdays 

                   

 

 

 

01  Madisyn Bennett 

02  Rex Kerstetter 

02  Debra Bingaman 

03  Heidi Girton 

04  Lori Kratzer 

04  Rebecca Shrom 

05  Tyler Wolfe 

06  Frances Tisot 

06  Zachary Lentes 

06  Derek Rachau 

06  Jaren Diehl 

07  Martha Burst 

07  Anne Carter 

07  Jessica Eyster 

08  John Dorman 

08  Jerry Inch 

08  Bailey Grove 

09  Ryan Ulrich 

09  Caden Brown 

09  Henley Haines 

12  Cynthia Kerstetter 

13  Ralph Weiser 

13  Nicholas Signorelli 

14  Faye Knouse 

14  Richard Pehowic 

14  Daniel Rhodes 

14  Tabitha Dyson 

14  Isabella Catherman 

14  Charlotte Apanel 

15  Brayson Ulrich 

17  Craig Foltz 

17  Mary Beth McCahan 

17  Jenn Abrahims 

19  Noah Lux 

19  Garrett Howell 

19 Riley Abrahims 

21  Theresa Crimmel 

21  Lena Adams 

22  Carol Slear 

17 Kitty Boyer 

           March Anniversaries 

                

       

     

     

 

 

    03/2018 Randy & Kim Bickhart 

    08/1970 Terry & Linda Peterson 

    09/1986 Rex & Cynthia Kerstetter 

    19/1994 Mark & Tracy Hepner 

    30/1974 Randy & Sue Treas 

    31/1953 Bill & Shirley Vance 

    31/1956 Bill & Shirley Doyle 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

Join the youth group for an evening of who-

dunit. The Youth will be having a Murder 

Mystery Dinner on March 16th at 6:00 pm. 

This year’s dinner titled Pasta and Pistols will 

have an Italian theme. Tickets are $8.00 for 

adults and $4.00 for children and youth. The 

youth are  selling tickets in the multi-purpose 

room after both services. Money from the din-

ner will be going towards their mission trip 

this summer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

The volunteers of The Selinsgrove Area 

Kitchen Cupboard would like to thank you for 

your continued support of the Emergency 

Food Pantry. We are also able to assist the 

Selinsgrove Area Christian Council with sup-

plies for food boxes to those in need during 

the Easter, Thanksgiving and Christmas holi-

days. Thank you ALL for your support! 
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23 Donald Weller 

Jr. 

25 Linda  

     Williamson 

25 Stryker Lash 

26 Dianna Yearick 

26 Colin  

     Williamson 

26 Debra Sanders 

26 Eric Hoke 

26 Sara Younkin 

27 Brianna Fuller 

28 Judy Clark 

29 Mark  

     Zaborowski 

29 Patrick Wolfe 

29 Matthew Wolfe 

30 Susan Herrold 

30 Kelly Finck 

31 Lester    

     Seagraves      

31 April Grove 

31 Timothy Sparta- 

      Panarese 

31 Julia Karlovich 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tweeners News 
 

Thank you to our wonderfully supportive 

congregation! Since May of 2018, we have 

delivered a total of 65 backpacks to the 

Snyder County Children and Youth’s Foster 

Program to help children transitioning into 

Foster Care. SCC&Y is very thankful and 

appreciates this help as they have seen posi-

tive outcomes from the backpacks. We want-

ed to share with everyone that we are al-

lowed to place a card in each backpack with 

a bible verse from several that our church 

youth had chosen and that the backpack was 

put together with love from Christ Commu-

nity United Methodist Church. We plan to 

do backpacks twice a year but will take do-

nations all year long. If you come across 

sales on soap, toothbrushes, water bottles, 

notebooks, coloring books, etc., and wish to 

pick them up to donate, please notify a mem-

ber of Tweeners and we will store it until our 

next donation. Thank you again for helping 

make this ministry a reality! 

 

Thank you to everyone who joined us for the 

Valentine’s Dinner! The meal was delicious, 

the entertainment sounded terrific and our 

group enjoyed celebrating our love for each 

other and God’s love for us. 

 

We will be holding our Monthly Meeting on 

Sunday, March 10th, at noon. The carry-in 

theme will be breakfast for lunch! Don’t for-

get the time change!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Flowers can be ordered on March 3rd 

& 10th in the fellowship hall after both ser-

vices. Lilies are $10.00 and colored tulips are 

$8.25. You can place your order in honor or 

memory of a spouse, friend or loved one. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s not too early to start thinking about Sum-

mer Camp!! 2019 Camp Registration Forms 

are available at the church office window or 

you can sign up on-line at 

camps@susumc.org. Early bird registration is 

by May 1st, 2019 to save $25.00 off the listed 

price. The church will pay half of the total fee 

for the camp. Please make the church office 

aware of which camp your child is attending 

and the total fee. A camp brochure is availa-

ble to look through in the church office. 

Choose from the following camps: Camp 

Penn, Greene Hills, Mount Asbury, Wesley 

Forest and Sky Lake.   
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Opportunities          

for Growth  

 
 

 

 

 

Sunday School Classes for  

March 

 

Ages 0-4          Observing Lent with your family         

Ages Pre-K-K Observing Lent with your family 

1-2 grade         Observing Lent with your family 

3-5 grade         Observing Lent with your family 

6-12 grade       Observing Lent with your family 

Junior/Senior High  - “Fathom” series 

Agape   The Book of Ephesians 

Elective #1  “Unshakable Hope” 

Elective #2   McCahan  

 

 

Youth Group 

Jesus and Faith 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children’s Sunday School 

We ask that all parents please drop off and pick up your 

children at their classroom. Sunday School begins at 

9:40 am and ends at 10:40 am. We want to assure the 

safety of our children. This includes nursery through 

5th grade. Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 

 

 

 

 

    March Preschool News    

  
Oh my goodness February flew by very quickly!!! I guess it does not help when there are only 28 days in the 

month….LOL...We were a little disappointed when we could not go on our field trip to the Lewisburg Chil-

dren’s Museum. Of course this was due to the weather, we had to cancel the trip and reschedule it for March. 

We are very excited to go on this field trip so let’s all pray that we will not have snow in March! Also, sometime 

in March (probably towards the end of the month) we will have our Ard’s Farm Easter Candy fundraiser. An 

order form will be put on the office window for anyone to order Easter candy. Please remember that when or-

dering Easter Candy money is due upon ordering. You can put your cash or check (made out to Susquehanna 

Valley Preschool) in my mailbox in the Narthex. If you have any questions please contact Jayme Knouse.  

 

“In the same way, let your light shine before others, that they may see your good deeds and glorify your Father 

in heaven” 

– Matthew 5:16    
Sincerely, 

         Jayme Knouse 

     



-8-  

 PRAYER CHAIN NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“I call to you in times of trouble, because you an-

swer my prayers.” 

   Psalm 86:7 

 

 

If    you    have    a   prayer   request,  call  Delores 

Kauffman 743-8322 or the church office 743-7303. 

 

 

Gene Young - hospitalized with possible staff infec-

tion and rash 

 

Jeff Reigel - severe side effects from chemo treat-

ments 

 

Gage John (grandson of Eric & Karen John) - 1 

month old, intestinal issues, doing testing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We offer our sympathy to the following families that 

had loved ones pass away this month: 

Lucille Aungst 2/8/19 

Marlin Young 2/18/19 

Gay Kremer 2/24/19 

Please remember our shut-in members 

with a visit, phone call, or “Thinking 

of You” card to let them know that we 

miss them.  If we have missed anyone 

on this list, please call the church of-

fice. 

 

 

Manor Care, 800 Court Street, Sunbury, PA  17801 

 Diane Rogers, Room 127 

   

Nottingham Village, Strawbridge Road, Northumber-

land, PA  17857 

 Frances Tisot, Room 128 

  

Brookdale-Grayson View, 29 Grayson View  Court, 

Selinsgrove, PA 17870 

            Marge Dunkin, Room 231 

 Davey & Janet Wadeck, Room 113 

 

Emmanuel Home-800 Priestly Ave, Northumberland  

PA 17857 

 Rose Buch, Room 100 A 

 

Heritage Springs, 327 Farley Circle, Lewisburg, PA 

17837 

 Alice Longenberger, Room 217 

 

 

Martha Zimmerman, 201 Fairview Street, Avis, PA  

17721 

 

 

Betty Snyder, Pennsfield Apt. #5-C, 119 Route 204,  

Selinsgrove 

 

 

Dorothy Wagner, 1839 Cypress Chapel RD, Suffolk, 

VA 23434-8950 

 

 

Jean Walter, 5818 Route 204, Selinsgrove, PA 17870 

 

 

Paul Aungst, Box 42, Hummels Wharf, PA 17831 

 

Helen & Bruce Hoover, 11 Old School House Road, 

Selinsgrove, PA 17870 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Uganda Mission Team will be having their 

“Monthly Dinner” at 12 Noon on Sunday, 

March 17th. The menu includes: Sliced Ham, 

Roasted Potatoes, Lettuce with Bacon Dressing, 

Kernel Corn, Applesauce, Rolls, Dessert & 

Beverages. The cost is $8.00 for adults and 

$4.00 for children (under 12). Proceeds benefit 

The Uganda Mission. Please fill out the insert 

found in the church bulletin. Find us on Face-

book @ March Uganda Mission Meal. Thank 

you for your continued support! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Classics 

It’s March, the not so Super Bowl is over, and 

it’s time for our own “Souper Bowl”. Yes, it’s 

Roll and Bowl night, where we get to sample 

an assortment of steaming soups, rolls and des-

serts prepared by our own fabulous cooks. So 

join us on Tuesday evening, March 19th, at 

6:00 pm. You won’t regret it! 

Christian Classics will be traveling to the Dutch 

Apple Theater on Wed, June 5th, to see their 

production of “Camelot”. Cost is $52.00 per 

person. Christian Classics have priority, but 

other church members are welcome as space 

permits. If interested,  see trip coordinator 

George Schell for complete information. 

 

 

College Care Ministry 
 

During the month of March there will be a 

box in the narthex for collection of items  

to be mailed to the college students. Here is  

a list of some suggestions you may wish to 

donate: 

 

PLEASE- NO OUT OF DATE FOOD OR OPENED 

PACKAGES. 

 

Easy Mac and Cheese (not the box style) 

Hot Chocolate 

Microwave Popcorn 

Raman Noodles (not the cup style, too bulky for mailing) 

Individual packets of crackers 

Instant Oatmeal 

Breakfast/Cereal Bars 

Rice Krispie treats 

Pop Tarts 

Individual boxes of raisins 

Individual packs of peanuts 

Individual tissue packets 

Post-its 

Highlighters 

Hard candy 

Chocolate candy (mini individually wrapped miniatures) 

Gum 

Tic-Tacs 

Shout Wipes 

Black and blue pens 

Pencils 

Pens 

Stamps 
(Note: small “bags of snacks” do not work due to the 
amount of air in them) 
 

 We can also use monetary donations in order to 

buy needed items and pay postage. Monetary donations can 

be specifically marked and placed in 

the offering plate. Please make sure the Church Office 

has your student’s current mailing address by 
March 31st. Thank you for supporting this important min-

istry. 

 

  

Marcy Inch, Chairperson, College Care Ministry 
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 What’s New With Youth? 
 

 

  February has been a  great but cold month in Youth. On Feb 3rd we watched the Patriots beat the 

Rams! It was a very slow game but we had an awesome time at our Super Bowl party. We also sold 138 hoa-

gies. The money will be going to the youth’s summer mission trip to the Henderson Settlement in KY in 

June. Thank you to everyone who bought hoagies and everyone who helped make the hoagies. On Feb 9th we 

helped serve at the Valentine’s Dinner. The youth worked hard to make the dinner special for everyone and 

as always they looked so nice doing it. I know it was a great night for everyone. At the end of this month we 

will have a special youth activity. Keith Nace was nice enough to offer to bring over inflatable mini-golf for 

the youth. We are really looking forward to that.  

 

 In March the youth will be busy. On March 9th the youth will be helping with the COOL free soup 

kettle. The youth will also be doing their annual Murder Mystery Dinner. This year’s dinner has an Italian 

theme. Those tickets are $8 for adults and $4 for children and youth. The Youth will be selling those on Sun-

days until March 10th.  

 

 The Youth are also doing one more fundraiser for their summer mission trip. They would like to Egg 

Your Yard for Easter. The youth will be providing filled Easter eggs with candy and other small Easter good-

ies for $20 for 30 eggs, $35 for 50 eggs and $50 for 70 eggs for Easter and they will be willing to come hide 

them in your yard either Friday April 19th or Saturday April 20th. The Youth will be taking sign-ups starting 

March 24th until Sunday April 14th.  

 

 This month we have had a mix of stuff going on and even a few snow days thrown in there but we 

have been finishing up our lessons on faith. We have discussed what the bible says about faith, how the bible 

and our faith go hand in hand, and how our faith is ever growing and changing. Our faith should impact our 

everyday lives. It should influence our day to day thoughts, decisions and actions. We need to make sure we 

take “our church selves” with us wherever we go. 

 

“Do not merely listen to the word, and so deceive yourselves. Do what it says” ~James 1:22 

 

    In Him, 

                                                               Christina     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Looking Ahead: 

Inflatable mini-golf- Feb 22nd 7-9pm 

Helping with the Free Soup Kettle-March 9th 

Murder Mystery Dinner Practice- Feb 23rd 9:30am-11:30am, March 9th 12:30-2pm 

Murder Mystery Dinner -March 16th  
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OPPORTUNITIES AT CHRIST COMMUNITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH    

General Information 

 

Weekly Services 
 

Sundays 

 8:20 a.m. - Service of Praise    

 9:40 a.m. - Sunday Church School 

10:50 a.m. - Service of Proclamation and 

       Response 

 

CHURCH OFFICE 

Office Hours:  8:00-2:00 p.m. 

Monday--Friday 

Phone 570-743-7303 

 

Senior Pastor:  Rev. Randall Bennett, Jr. 

Associate Pastor: Curt Brown 

Youth & Program Director: Christina 

 McDermott  

Director of Education:  Jamie Waters 

Director of Music: Dianna Grabowski 

Praise Team Leader: Liz Stevenson 

Secretary: Pam Eister  

Nursery:  Sally Yohn, Joelle Billheim 

Preschool:  Jayme Knouse, Kellie Kline 

Sexton:  Rosanne Thomas 

Organist:  Charles Kauffman 

Pianist:  Diane Jay 

Nursery Care 

Infants to age four Sundays during 8:20 & 

10:50 a.m. services 

 

Children 

Sunday School at 9:40 a.m. for: 

Nursery        Beginners, grades 1 & 2 

Primary, PreK & K    Middlers, grades 3-5 

 

Youth 

Sunday School at 9:40 a.m. for: 

Juniors, grade 5 & 6          Junior/Senior High 

 

 

TGIW (Thank Goodness It’s Wednesday)  

  

 6:00 P.M. Awana  For age 3-Grade 6 

6:00 P.M.  For youth grades 6-12 

 

Prayer Time 

Meet Sundays 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 8:30 am 

 

LIBRARY 

We have books and videos for all ages  

Adults 

Sunday School Classes 

Young Adults  Elective 1 

Elective 2      Elective 3 Agape Class 

 

 

Music 

Bell Choir 6:00 p.m. - Tues 

Chancel Choir 7:15 p.m. - Tues. 

Praise Team 7:00 p.m. - Thurs. 

 

Seniors 

Christian Classics usually meet on the 

third Tuesday of each month. 

 

Women 

United Methodist Women meet on the 

first Monday of even numbered months 

at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Puppet Ministry 
The Puppet Team meets Tuesday 

evening at 6:30 pm. 

 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 

 

6:30 pm Family Movie     

Night 

2 

3 

8:20 am Worship 

9:40 am SS 

10:50 am Worship 

7:00 pm Prayer Time 

4 

1:00 pm Busy Bees 

6:30 pm SPRC 

5    12 Noon Staff 

6 pm Girls B.B. Banquet 

6:00 pm Handbells 

6:30 pm Puppets 

7:15 pm Choir 

6   8:30 am Prayer Team 

9:30 am Bible Study 

NO Awana 

6-7 pm Youth 

7 pm Ash Wed. Service 

7 

 

 

7:00 pm Praise Team 

8 9 

10 8:20 am Worship 

10:50 am Worship 

12 Noon Tweeners 

12-5 pm Fellowship res. 

7:00 pm Prayer Time 

11 12 

6:00 pm Handbells 

6:30 pm Puppets 

7:15 pm Choir 

 

13 

8:30 am Prayer Team 

9:30 am Bible Study 

6:00 pm Awana 

6:00 pm Youth 

14 

 

 

7:00 pm Praise Team 

15 16 

 

6:00 pm Murder  

              Mystery Dinner 

17 8:20 am Worship 

9:40 am SS 

10:50 am Worship 

12 Noon Uganda Meal 

7:00 pm Prayer Time 

18 19 

6 pm Christian Classics 

6:00 pm Handbells 

6:30 pm Puppets 

7:15 pm Choir 

20 

8:30 am Prayer Team 

9:30 am Bible Study 

6:00 pm Awana 

6:00 pm Youth 

21 

 

 

7:00 pm Praise Team 

22 23 

 

Building Reserved  

           all day 

24 

8:20 am Worship 

9:40 am SS 

10:50 am Worship 

7:00 pm Prayer Time 

25 

 

7:00 pm Kitchen  

              Committee 

26 

6:00 pm Handbells 

6:30 pm Puppets 

7:15 pm Choir 

27 

8:30 am Prayer Team 

9:30 am Bible Study 

6:00 pm Awana 

6:00 pm Youth 

28 

Busy Bee Prep day 

6:30 pm Trustees 

6:30 pm SPRC 

7:00 pm Praise Team 

29 

 

6-9 pm Snyder Co. Soil 

Conservation Banquet 

30 

31 

8:20 am Worship 

9:40 am SS 

10:50 am Worship 

7:00 pm Prayer Time 

      

March 2019 


